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Dear Friends in Christ, 

This Sunday we celebrate the Solemnity of Pentecost. This solemnity can rightly be 
considered the birthday of the Church. Pentecost redeems the sin of Babel. The events of 
Pentecost relayed in the Acts of the Apostles reveal God's continued undoing of the effects of sin 
in the victory won by Christ over our accuser, the devil. Whereas human beings at Babel sought 
to speak and to live according to their own word rather than receive, be blessed by, and proclaim 
the word that God had already spoken to them. Babel results in acrimony and anguish, mistrust 
and misery among human beings. In contrast, the Apostles at Pentecost received the Holy Spirit 
and His seven specific gifts, the power of Grace, the theological and infused moral virtues, and 
the consolation of such fruits as joy and peace. 

This Pentecost Sunday marks for us yet another transition from the shared burdens and 
oppression of the pandemic towards the responsibilities we share as members of the Church of 
authentic freedom for loving service to our neighbor and reverent worship of God. After 
consultation with my priests, civic officials, members of the laity, and professionals in the fields 
of medicine and public health I judge it prudent to make the following changes to our established 
protocols that have been in effect since September 25, 2020 and modified on April 26, 2021. It 
is our Christian responsibility to maintain our concern for others, especially those most 
vulnerable, so that we attend Mass safely, offer sound religious education, and contribute to the 
common good of our parishes and the larger community of our towns, counties, and state. 

The alteration of protocols included with this letter address the celebration of Mass and other 
liturgies and other social and ministerial gatherings in our parishes and institutions. They update 
the protocols for Mass promulgated by the Office of the Vicar General in the memo of April 26, 
2021 and the protocols for Gatherings Outside of Mass as promulgated by the Office of the Vicar 
General in the memo of December 21, 2020. These new protocols will be in effect from May 21, 
2021 until further notice. 

I would like to encourage people to be vaccinated if they have not already done so. I ask that 
all continue to be mindful and respectful of their own health and that of others. If one feels sick 
or is exhibiting symptoms of COVID-19 or any other contagious virus, one should feel obliged 
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